Eden Planning Commission Minutes
August 17, 2015
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on August 17, 2015.  Present were:  Charles Leone, Tracey Morin, Candy Vear, and Melinda Scott (LCPC).
As Leslie was not present, Charles acted as chair and opened the meeting at 3:05PM.

Additions or deletions:  None at this time.
Approve minutes of June 15, 2015:  Minutes of the June 15th meeting were reviewed.  Candy made the motion to approve the minutes as written.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved.

Melinda Scott spoke with EPC about filing for a Municipal Planning Grant to be used for updating Eden’s Town Plan which will expire in 2018.  Updating of the plan can take anywhere from 1.5 to 2 years to complete.  The grant can be up to $8,000 with no match; amounts greater than $8,000 require a 50% match.  LCPC feels it could be submitted within the no match range.  Past grants have covered Eden’s assistance from LCPC, postings, hearings and mailings.  Melinda noted the benefits to Eden in having a current adopted plan include access to State of VT grant funds, a better standing with the Act 250 and Public Service Boards and it is a requirement if Eden ever wishes to join the National Flood Insurance Program.  LCPC would like EPC to consider local priorities which need to be added or updated to the existing plan:  Flood Resiliency; Water Quality; Renewable Energy.  For LCPC to assist Eden in the drafting of the Municipal Planning Grant a resolution signed by the Selectboard would be needed.  Melinda will forward this to Tracey for the next Selectboard meeting on August 24th.  Candy and Tracey will speak to the Selectboard in support of applying for the Municipal Planning Grant on behalf of EPC.  Melinda noted that the application is now done through the State of Vermont online application process and the town would need to assign someone as the administrator of this site for that purpose.
Act 250 review:  

KA Harvey – Land Use Permit Amendment and Final Decision.  These reports were information only for EPC.

Waste water permit review:  

Ralph Monticello – Replacement mound system – 2BR single family residence on 179+/- acres located on Crooks Rd:  notification that permit was issued.

Vicky Lang & John Larrabee –Design of septic system – 3 BR single family resident on existing 21.1+/- acres located on Shover Rd:  letter of notification that application and fee had been received by State of Vermont and notification that permit was issued. 

Garland and Deborah Ingalls – Replacement of failed system – 3BR single family residence on 15.5+/- acres on VT RT 100:  letter of notification that application and fee had been received by State of Vermont.

These notices were information only and required no action from EPC. 

LCPC update:  Leslie was not present to provide an update.  LCPC had sent for EPC reference a publication titled “Primer for Planning for Prevention.  This will be kept on file.
VLCT Town Fair 2015 information was reviewed for anyone wishing to attend.

Any other business:  None at this time.
EPC’s next regular meeting will be on Monday, October 19th at 3PM.  

Tracey made the motion to adjourn at 3:25PM.  Candy seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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